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TO:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
FROM:
Jackie Beauzil, HR/Risk Management Manager 


(On Behalf of Committee)

Tom Schneider, Committee Member



Tania Stevens, Committee Member



David Casasanta, Committee Member-AFSCME



Darren Greene, Committee Member-AFSCME
DATE:

August 29, 2014
SUBJECT:
Healthcare Committee Recommendation Proposed Plan 2014 


August 5, 2014 the Gehring Group presented to the City’s Healthcare Committee their recommendation of what they considered to be the best alternative for the 2014-2015 health plan year. 
Attached is an Executive Summary that includes an industry standard renewal calculation that yielded an anticipated premium increase of approximately 27.7%.  The projected increase was based on current utilization, a 102% claims to premium loss ratio, large claim information and additional fees required under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA).  Because of the transition to a fully insured plan the Gehring Group and City Staff have met regularly to review and monitor current year plan performance.  Apparent very early in the fiscal year was the extraordinarily high claims experience.  Based on early projections the Gehring Group worked with the Florida League of Cities to negotiate a renewal lower than the anticipated premium increase.  They were able to secure a premium cost increase of an aggregate average of 15.56%. There are no increases to the premiums of ancillary coverages.
The renewal of the health plan was negotiated with benefit enhancements and reductions.  However, the overall benefit level is only slightly different than the current plan.  The Healthcare Committee was presented with current and historical claims experience data, proposed premiums and benefit changes.  The final consensus of the Committee, with a vote of 4 to 1, was in support of the Gehring Group’s recommendation for the 2014-15 health plan.
· Maintain current fully insured health insurance program with the Florida League of Cities (United Healthcare); this includes slight plan changes to maintain compliance with Health Care Reform and prevent additional costs requirements:
· Office visits increase $10 to $15 and Specialist visits $20 to $30

· Hospital copay from $100 to $125

· Prescriptions no change to Tier 1, Tier 2 increase $5 and Tier 3 $10

· Maintain current fully insured dental program with Reliance Standard with plan benefit enhancements at no rate increase:
· Preventive/diagnostic services coverage increase from 80% to 100%

· Maintain current fully insured vision program with Reliance Standard with no rate increase

It is imperative that this item be presented to the Commission on the September 9th meeting.  The plan year is effective 10/1/2014 which leaves two weeks for Open Enrollment and the processing of personnel elections. 
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